
 

Brule River Riders Snowmobile Club 
Twin Gables Restaurant, Brule, WI 
 
March 21, 2024  
 

 

The March 21, 2024, meeting was called to order by President Allan Makela at 7:04 pm.  
 
Secretary’s Report:  Read with motion to accept by Dave Whitehead, seconded by Zachary 
Makela.  MP    
Correspondence:  SnoOps magazine 
 
Treasurers Report:  Read with motion to accept report and pay bills by Dave Whitehead, 
seconded by Bruce Bergsten.   
 
Groomer Trails:    

• All the gates should now be closed.  There are signs to be picked up in Poplar and  near 
Chad’s. 

• Brushing – The TCC has been brushed this week.  Discussion of doing more brushing.   

• Wild Rivers – discussion of the ballast  on the trail needs to be leveled. 

• Tri-County Corridor – Lance Berger, Dave Whitehead and Mark Hughes looked at the 3 
bridges and have some ideas of what needs to be done with the bridges.  They will get a 
sketch together and get to Al Makela.  Discussion of decking and fencing on the bridges. 

• Lance Berger has requested a diagram of where the culverts should be located on the TCC 
for our review.   

• Discussion of meeting with Clint Meyer re: moving Trail 235.  Not sure why he wants to 
move the trail, but will meet with him. 

• Discussion of bridge over Dutchmen’s Creek. 

• Need to get easements from landowners on Trail 6 through Lake Nebagamon by August.   

• Bruce Bergsten to attend Douglas County Industrial Meeting with Forestry Department on 
April 16. 

• Sign order – Kaare Berg would like us to order a sign for trailhead parking lot on Wild Rivers 
pointing to Superior for Summer ATV.  Needs to state that it is for summer ATV route. 
 

NTA 

• Next meeting April 2. 
 
AWSC:   

• AWSC elections at Annual Meeting in March.  Did not get our delegate list into office in 
time. 
 
 



Tri County Corridor:    

• See above under groomer/trails. 
 

Social:   

• Nothing 
 

Unfinished Business: 

• Meat Raffle on March 13 was a little lower than in past, as it was Spring Break.  
Dave TePoel stated that he donates meat to another Meat Raffle, may check with him in 
future. 

• Bingo on March 20 was very profitable.  Next Bingo is April 20.  
Discussion on adjusting the pricing of future bingos. 

• Landowners’ Dinner April 18.  Recommendation to include Dede and Troy Paquette to 
Landowners’ Dinner in appreciation for fund raisers. 

• John Deterling’s Celebration of Life is April 6.  Visitation 12-2:00 with service at 2:00 pm at 
Covenant Church in Poplar.  

 
New Business: 

• Storage of items at Al Makela’s.  Motion to purchased storage container that is 4-0 feet long 
with 2 doors for about $6000, depending upon the funds in the fall, by Dave Whitehead, 
seconded by Bruce Bergsten.  MP 

• Iron River Snowmobile Club is having a swap at the Bayfield County Fair.  Matt Hughes was 
wondering if we might want to drive a groomer there for the publicity. 

 
DATES: 
Thursday, April 4 @ 7:00 pm 
 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:09 pm 
Respectfully submitted, 
Donna Bergsten 
BRR Secretary 
 


